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February 21, 1985

Mr. Morton B. Margulies

Administrative Law Judge

Atomic, Safety & Licensing Board Panel
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Judge Margulies:

I am surprised to learn that the American Red Cross and LILCO
have designated the Garden City Schools as a relocation center
in the event of a radiological emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear
Power Station. The Garden City School District has not entered
into any agreement with the American Red Cross or LILCO to serve
as a relocation center or as a decontamination and monitoring
facility for a Shoreham emergency. Any such agreement would
have to have been approved by the Garden City School District,
and no such approval has been given.

Sincerely yours,

6: /‘7‘ ‘ ’J.(L/\__/

Robert M. G&rdner
Superintendent of Schools
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WEST HEMPSTEAD UNION FREE SCHOOL DISTRICT

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES
252 Chestnut Street
West Hempstead, New York 11552
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Frank M, Rasbury mf“z‘ Héb

Executive Director of Nassau County
Chapter of the American Red Cross
264 01d Country Road

Mineola, NY 11501

Dear Mr. Rasbury:

| have recently become aware that the American Red Cross and the Long Island
Lighting Company have designated West Hempstead High School as a relocation center
in the event of a radiological emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

Please be advised that the West Hempstead Union Free School District has not
entered into any agreement with the American Red Cross or LILCO to serve as a
relocation center, or as a decontamination and monitoring facility, for a Shoreham
emergency. Any such agreement would have to have been approved by the West Hempstead
Union Free School District, and no such approval has been granted. West Hempstead has
permitted the American Red Cross to list West Hempstead High School as a mass care
shelter, but that listing does not grant the American Red Cross or LILCO permission
to use our high =chool as a relocation center, or as a decontamination and monitoring
facility, pursuant to LILCO's proposed plan to deal with a radiological emergency at
Shoreham,’

In addition, the Governor of the State of New York has determined that the
State of New York will not participate in the implementation of the offsite radio-
logical emergency response plan for Shoreham proposed by LILCO. In accordance with
the Governor's position, West Hempstead High School will not be available to the
American Red Cross or LILCO for use in implementing the LILCO plan,

Consequently, as Superintendent of Schools and Chief Executive Officer of the
West Hempstead Union Free School District, | am advising you that we have not entered
into any agreement to serve as a relocation center, or as a decontaminat’'on and
monitoring facility, in the event of a radiological emergency at Shoreham,

Sincerely,

“Richard L. Varriale
Superintendent cf Schools
cc: Morton B, Margulies, Adm. Law Judge
Atomic, Safety & Licensing Board Panel
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555




